    Great Abington Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

An extra meeting of Great Abington Parish Council was held on Thursday 6th June 2019, in the main hall of the Institute, Great Abington.
Those present at the meeting were: Mr Bernie Talbot (Chairman), Mr Tony Orgee, Mrs Jane Bowen, Mrs Emma Pery, the Clerk and eight members of the public. 

Meeting started at 6.30pm 
18. Apologies – Pennie Zimmern, Louise Patten and Liz Sainsbury (sent but not stated at meeting). 
19. To consider advice from Legal Counsel on the likely outcome of the proposed Judicial Review into the decision by SCDC to grant planning permission S/0843/19/PA Mr. Harding, 44a North Road - prior approval change of use of agricultural building to dwelling.
Bernie Talbot explained that the council would give members of the public the opportunity to express their opinions later in the meeting.
Bernie Talbot and the council’s solicitor for Teeslaw had a conference call with legal counsel to discuss the council’s chances succeeding at a Judicial Review; counsel advised it was unlikely the Parish Council would get a ruling in its favour. Counsel explained that the High Court was only interested in how the decision was reached, not the history of the building involved. The court would not interfere with a planning decision made based upon facts or the applicant’s word, if the decision was taken following the proper process.

Had evidence existed about an alternative history of the barn and the planning officer had ignored this, it would have been a different matter. The High Court would only be interested if the planning case officer had ignored evidence presented to her. 

Bernie Talbot explained that the Queen’s Counsel (QC) was very senior and experienced in planning matters so it would be a waste of money to pursue a judicial review of this planning decision.
20. Members of the Public expressed their views or asked questions
A member of the public said that since 2013 the barn/land had not been used for agricultural purposes. Bernie Talbot explained that all the evidence supplied about the history of the barns use had been sent to SCDC planning department and that the case officer had taken into consideration the evidence presented about the building’s history, therefore the QC had advised the High Court would not rule the planning decision was wrong.
A member of the public stated that two highly regarded neighbours had sent the planning case officer evidence and arguments against allowing the buildings change of use.
Bernie Talbot highlighted that the Parish Council had requested the planning decision be made by the Planning Committee at SCDC but it had been made by the case officer only; Bernie Talbot recommended that the Parish Council take the matter further.

The QC had repeated that a national planning inspector had suggested that the onus was on the applicant to prove that the buildings previous usage was agricultural. This had been highlighted to the planning department, but the department and organisation had ignored Bernie Talbot’s emails and refused to reply to questions posed or repeated requests to meet with the Parish Council representatives.

A member of the public had requested that the planning applications be posted on Facebook, but Bernie Talbot had explained that it was SCDC responsibility to ensure neighbours were informed of local planning applications.

Bernie Talbot explained that £1000 + vat had been spent on getting legal advice so far, plus costs of getting the QC’s advice; this was done to ensure fair play was carried out.

A member of the public asked what was the point of the Neighbourhood Plan (NP), when it was not followed. Bernie Talbot had posed this question to the QC who answered that he thought it was a tactic to get more houses built at less cost; the NP was designed to be a ‘light touch’. SCDC had funded the creation of the local NP at a cost of about £15,000. Bernie suggested that on balance the NP should allow a sensible amount of development on the old LSA land.

A member of the public asked what would happen on the plots that had 3-4 barns on them. Bernie replied that the council would need to be more active seeking evidence for/against the buildings being used for agricultural purposes, within the 21 days it is given. There was no guarantee that there would not be a lot more similar applications to convert barns to dwellings.
It was reported that a prefab had been installed on the land concerned and that two plots have small houses built behind high fences. Bernie said that the Parish Council would forward any concerns sent to it (if full details were supplied) to the planning enforcement officer, who would guide people to regularise any developments made.

A member of the public suggested that the residence of North, South, Chalky and Cutting Road form their own Parish Council; he was advised that SCDC would be able to inform him how to go about forming a new Parish Council.

21.To agree a way forward and authorise associated funding, if required.
Bernie Talbot proposed that the council not seek a judicial review, which was seconded by Tony Orgee, with the support of all councillors.

Meeting finished at 6.57pm  

	


